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Dear Mr Crewe, 
 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 – INFORMATION REQUEST CRM 
FOI 1209 
 

Thank you for your email of the 6th November 2016 requesting information on the 
consultation undertaken with residents of the Alma housing estate, Ponders End 
in September 2011. 

 

The information you requested is detailed below.  

 
A separate report on the outcomes of the September 2011 survey (known as a 
Test of Opinion) was not produced. A second test of Opinion was undertaken in 
May 2012, but again a separate report on the outcomes was not produced. 
Analysis of the results of both surveys were reported to the Council’s Cabinet on 
18th July 2012 (Agenda Item No.16, Report No. 46 – a copy is attached to this 
response). 
 
In the absence of separate reports on the two surveys, it is not possible to 
categorically establish that the surveys limited responses to one per household.  
However, the result of the surveys set out in the Cabinet Report detailed above 
(Paragraph 6) detail responses from households. 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask 
for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two 
months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be 
addressed to: 
 
  

 
Mr D.K Crewe 
By Email 

Please reply to: Ian Christmas 
Interim head of Development  

  

  

  E-mail: ian.christmas@enfield.gov.uk 

Tel: 0208 379 3215 

Date : 29
th
 November 2016 

http://www.enfield.gov.uk/


 

 

Complaints & Access to Information Team 
F&CR 
Civic Centre 
Silver Street  
Enfield EN1 3XE 
Email – complaintsandinformation@enfield.gov.uk 
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future 
communications. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to 
apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

Ian Christmas 
Interim Head of Development 
Housing Development & Renewal Team 
Regeneration & Environment 
 
Visit www.enfield.gov.uk  and search ‘Housing development and renewal’ 
 

IMPORTANT – Register for an Enfield Connected account today, it will make it easier for you to access services online – 
www.enfield.gov.uk/connected 

 

http://www.enfield.gov.uk/

